
 

Meeting Agenda 

Friday, March 19th, 2021 

@ 12:00 p.m. 

Virtual Meeting  

 

Link: meet.google.com/wdd-skgn-qom   

Phone number: (US)+1 617-675-4444 PIN: 509 697 816 3901# 

 

Introductions: 

Approval of February Minutes: February’s minutes will be postponed till next month. 

 

Public Comment:  

A member has had a hard time switching from open card to EOCCO. She also had 

another kid getting switched from one dentist to another. Se had 

the ROI and everything with the mother due to her not being able 

to make it to the son’s appointments. When she went to advantage 

dental, they refused to let the child be seen since she was not his 

mother. A few of the members reached out and had given her their 

numbers to help her more.  

Another member reported that there is a lot of commercials that cause confusion on 

dual eligibility. They have been received tons of calls about the 

dual eligibility. 

Introducing Troy: Jill will be going on maternity leave in May and we will need 

someone to help take her place while she is gone. Troy Soenen will be filling Jill’s roll 

while she is gone. He is very familiar with the Union LCAC and how everything works. 

Marci McMurphy will be Troy’s back up. Due to working with the Mallhuer County  

2020 Final Update: We have been collecting data from all the last years projects. We 

have received most of the project’s data. We have not received 

the Lactation support project we have not received dWe did buy 

vaccination materials that can be given to parents. They talk about 

the importance of vaccinations and 

2021 Update: The EOCCO met February 24th and they did report back on a few bullet 

points that we will need to work out with a few projects. It is just 

changing around the way they will be able to collect data, others 

will need to look into what other funding they can get to be able to 

continue. It does look like we are on track to receive our first round 

of funding. 

EOCRN Presentation: This is a service that helps to serve gaps in the community. It helps 

connect people to resources and if things they may need. The model behind it is build 

success. It is not meant for people to be looking for themselves. It is usually meant for 

https://meet.google.com/wdd-skgn-qom?hs=122&authuser=1
tel:%E2%80%AA+1%20617-675-4444%E2%80%AC


either family members that know another family member that may be need of 

something or anyone that may be working with a family. They are looking for members 

that would like to be a part of the committee that is working on this program. Chris 

Evans made a request to partner with the EOCCCO LCAC in Wallowa, Baker and 

Union Counties. Kathy Ganung made the motion and Lenore Case seconded. Motion 

passed.  

Announcements: 

• Lisa Ladendorff was our Union LCAC representative at the Eastern Oregon Healthy 

Living Alliance. She has recently stepped down. We are looking for people who may 

be interested in sitting in as the representative. 

• Ther will be a COVID Vaccine provider training April 16th. It is for providers or even 

Community Health Workers or also anyone that may want more information on it.  

• There will be a Darkness to Light training. It is a training on helping parents learn how to 

work with children who have been sexually or physically abused. 

• Community Connection has received funding for rental assistance to help people with 

housing or paying for past rent, or rents that due.  

• Grande Hospital will be doing their Health Needs Assessment here soon. And if you 

want to be involved with doing that please get ahold of Wendy Roberts  

• The meals on wheels program will not be doing it this year and if anyone has any idea 

of any meal programs in the summer please let Chris Evans know.  

• Community Connection ha 

• Housing Matters Union County- The third Monday of every month at noon via zoom. 

Contact Cami for information cmiller@neonoregon.org  

• Trauma Informed Coalition- The first Tuesday of every other month via zoom. Please 

contact Ashley Smith asmith@neonoregon.org or Robin Maille 

robin.maille@oregonstate.edu  or Kitia Chambers kchambers@union-county.org if you 

have questions or would like to be added to the contact list.  

• Early Childhood Planning Team Meeting- The second Wednesday of the month at 1:00 

via zoom. For more information Jen at goodmajd@eou.edu  

•   

 

2:00   Adjourn 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The meeting location is accessible to persons with disabilities. A request for an interpreter, or 

for other accommodations should be made at least 48 hours before the meeting to 

Jill Boyd (254) 644-3615 
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